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no superior in quality. North Carolina is
the leading mica state, its white mica being
equal in quality to that found anywhere in
the world. The yearly output of this mineral
is valued at about $300,000.
Before the discovery of gold in California,
North Carolina was an important state in
the production of this metal. During the
period before the discovery of gold in
California there had been mined in North
Carolina around twenty-three million dol-
lars worth, of gold. The output in later
years has been negligible. Other minerals
include magnetite ore, mined in Avery
county; talc, which is widely distributed;
zircon and monazite, used in the manufac-
ture of incandescent light mantles; copper,
lead, feldspar, abrasive garnet, gems,
quartz and a small quantity of silver. North
Carolina ranks second among the states in
the variety of minerals but is not among
the leaders in the total value of output.
Fisheries. The large sounds and estuaries
along the North Carolina coast are valuable
fishing grounds, and supply large quantities
of shad, oysters and herring. Diamond-back
terrapin, turtles, alewives, clams, bluefish,
 bass, mullet, shrimp and crabs are also
caught in paying quantities. The state is
among the leaders in fish and oyster re-
sources and gives systematic attention to
their development.
Agriculture. About one-half of the in-
habitants of the state are engaged in agri-
culture, and over two-thirds of the land
area is devoted to farms. North Carolina
has the second largest farm population of
all the states. Due to its great variety of
soil and climate the state produces many
different kinds of crops, and it maintains a
high rank among the states in the total
value of agricultural products. Texas only,
among the Southern states, ranks higher.
In acreage, corn is the leading crop, nearly
2,500,000 acres being under cultivation. In
ordinary years the output is 50,000,000
bushels, about one-eighth that of Iowa, the
leading corn state. Until recent years cot-
ton has been the most valuable crop. The
acreage devoted to cotton is around 1,600,-
000 and the yield varies from 800,000 bales
to 1,250,000 bales. North Carolina is one of
the leading cotton producing states of the
South.

